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IMPORTANT DATES: 
 

TERM TWO 

Wednesday 7 June - 10 & 11 Semester 1 Exams Start  

Monday 12 June · Queens Birthday (Public Holiday) 

Wednesday 14 June · Year 12 GAT 

Friday 16 June · 10 & 11 Semester 1 Exams end 

Monday 19 June Student Free Day  

Tuesday 20 June · Semester Two Begins  

Friday 30 June · Last Day Term 

 

TERM THREE 

Mon 17 July · First Day Term Staff & Student Week A 

Mon 7 August · Year 10 Work Experience (7 to 18 August) 

Monday 14 August · Student Free Day 

Wednesday 23 August · Parent/Teacher/Student  

Conversations  

Monday 28 August · Year 10 Course Counselling  

Friday 22 September Last Day Term 

 

TERM FOUR 

Monday 9 October · First Day Term (Staff & Students) ·  

Week A 

 

Year 10: Leading Teacher · Belinda DavidsonÁÁÁ  

Co-ordinators · Anthony Cotroneo, Jess McCartney, Nick Munro,  

Luke Smakman 

 

Year 11: Leading Teacher · Michael Pisani     

Co-ordinators · Helen Wratten, Marianne Gualtieri, Subhash Chand 

 

Year 12: Leading Teacher · Chris Egan 

Co-ordinators · Toni Furolo, Shaun McGuinness, Effie Christoudias 

 

VCAL: Leading Teacher · Melanie Brooks 

 

PRINCIPALS REPORT  
Term 2 has proven to be extremely busy and our staff and 
students are diligently focussed upon preparing for our 
mid year exams which begin on the 7th June. Students in 
Year 10 and 11 will sit exams in each of their subjects 
across a 7 day period. Our Year 12 students will be sitting 
the General Achievement Test (GAT) in our gym on the 14th 
of June alongside a record number of year 11 Accelerated 
students. The year 12s are also working hard in preparing 
for their final Unit 3 SACs and Unit 3 Practice exams in each 
of their subjects. These results will provide students and 
parents with a realistic snapshot of exactly where they are 
at in relation to preparing for the important end of year 
exams. 
 
The opening of our new Year 11 and 12 Study Centre has 
greatly assisted our students in their preparation for their 
SACs and exams. Students have been working in the space 
from 7.45am in the morning and have direct access to their 
Year Level Co-ordinators and staff who are rostered on to 
support students after school during “Homework Club”. 
The centre has been well populated at lunchtime and 
recess and generally our last students are ushered out 
sometime between 5.00pm and 5.30pm.  

 
It has been tremendous to see our students utilising the IT 
facilities in the centre and the purpose designed tables 
upon which students can actually write as a valuable 
revision tool. The opening of the centre has also allowed 
the Year 10 Co-ordination team to move into our GP 
building, providing a much better space for our Year 10 
students to work in with the support of nearby co-
ordinators and teachers.  
 
The enrolment process for 2018 has begun and the first 
round of our transition presentations have been made at 
Creekside, Brookside and Springside. Year 9 students at 
these colleges have been asked to submit their enrolment 
inquiry forms at Lakeview’s General Office by Tuesday the 
13th of June at the latest.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Shayne Rule 
Principal 
Lakeview Senior College 
 
 
YEAR 10 and 11 EXAMS 
 
Year 10 and 11 students are busy preparing for their 
upcoming exams. It has been fantastic to see students 
utilising their Tute sessions to create revision notes and 
trial different revision strategies for all of their subjects.  
 
The exam period begins on Wednesday 7th June and runs 
until Friday 16th June. Normal Year 10 and 11 classes will 
not run during this period - when students do not have an 
exam they should be studying at home (Year 11s can also 
revise in the Year 11 Study Centre). Students have been 
provided with exam timetables and are required to wear 
full school uniform for each of their exams. Please 
remember that students are not permitted to bring 
electronic devices (phones, smart watches) in to the exam 
room – a breach of this rule may result in a zero score for 
their exam. 

 
We wish all students success in their upcoming exams and 
know they will be rewarded for their hard work. 
 
MELTON INTERNATIONAL WOMAN’S – DAY EVENT 
 
Maddy and Samantha were exemplary in their 
representation of Lakeview and connected well with their 
mentors and other women at the event. The mayor was 
very impressed by the girl's enthusiasm! 
 
Thanks for the opportunity to go! It was a lovely afternoon 
and inspiring event! 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Melton Council Mayor, Sophie Ramsey 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMPASS SMART PHONE APP 
 
Just a reminder that if you have not done already, we 
encourage you to download the Compass Smart Phone 
Application. Although the app is limited compared to using 
Compass with in the Web browser, it can provide you with 
immediate information and it is continually being 
improved. 
 
We encourage you to turn on push notification, as this 
function is now utilised by the College. 
“If you do not have a smart phone, all information is still 
available via the compass portal within your web browser 
 

 
Futsal 27-4-17 Evan Evgeniadis is going to Brazil with 
the Australian Youth Futsal team 
Evan Evgeniadis has 
always had a love affair 
with soccer, but he 
never expected it to 
take him around the 
world. 
The St Albans 17-year-
old has been playing 
soccer since he was 
four, but recently took 
up futsal (the indoor 
version of the world 
game) and has 
experienced a meteoric 
rise to be picked in the Australian youth team for a tour 
of Brazil this month. 

“I’ve played regular soccer since I was a kid – Futsal was 
just something for the off season until recently,” 
Evgeniadis said. 

“I played in a school competition, which is where I got 
noticed and [was] asked to trial for Victoria and it all just 
sort of happened from there.” 

Evgeniadis represented Victoria at championships in 
Brisbane in September last year and Sydney in January 
this year, standing out enough to earn selection in the 
Australian side. He is the only player from Victoria to 
make the squad. He said he would embrace the whole 
experience. 

“I actually found out I’d got the Australian nomination 
just a couple of days after losing the national final, so it 
was a bit of a rollercoaster,” he said. 

“It was good to get that bit of recognition for helping to 
get my side to the final. It’s going to be a bit strange 

getting into a side with guys I’ve never really spoken to, I 
don’t know their names or how they play, so it will be a 
bit of a learning experience. 

“I’m just taking it all as it comes. So many great Brazilian 
players have come through playing futsal, so it will be a 

crazy experience to 
see how we go against 
them and what our 
quality is 
like.”Evgeniadis will fly 
out on May 10 for the 
three-week tour. 

 
YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 
Thank you to all of the students who have submitted their 
work experience paperwork. There have been many 
students collecting paperwork but are still yet to hand this 
in.  
DUE DATE FOR PAPERWORK: 
Friday 16 June, 2017 (this is the last day of exams before  
semester two commencement) It is also vital that students 
complete and submit their Safe@work certificates at  
the same time. 
 
Below is the list of industry modules and instructions on 
how to find these online 
Automotive Module 
Building and Construction Module 
Electrical Work Module 
Hairdressing Module 
Health and Community Services (schools and childcare) 
Horticulture Module (landscaping, working in a nursery) 
Hospitality and Tourism Module (restaurants, 
hotels/motels) 
Manufacturing Module 
Metals and Engineering Module 
Office and Business Services Module 
Painting Module 
Plumbing Module 
Primary Industry Module 
Retail Module 
Veterinary Module 
 
Go to: 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond
/Pages/industrymodule.aspx 
 
On the left-hand side of the page, click on “Self-
Assessment Tests” 
 
Students need to print their Industry Module certificate 
and bring it to Janet in the Careers Office 

 
 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/automodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/automodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/buildingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/buildingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/electricalworkmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/electricalworkmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/hairdressingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/hairdressingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/healthandcommunityservicesmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/healthandcommunityservicesmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/horticulturemodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/hospitalitytourismmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/hospitalitytourismmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/manufacturingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/manufacturingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/metalsandengineeringmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/metalsandengineeringmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/officebusinessmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/officebusinessmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/paintingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/paintingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/plumbingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/plumbingmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/primaryindustrymodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/primaryindustrymodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/retailmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/retailmodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/veterinarymodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/veterinarymodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/industrymodule.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/students/beyond/Pages/industrymodule.aspx


FUN WITH MATH  
 
Year 12, VCAL students 
developed and constructed 
original and creative board 
games and ran an exciting 
morning of numeracy at 
Creekside College last 
month. The grade 4 students 
were extremely excited to be 
working with the Lakeview 
students and to be leaning 
math in a fun way. The 
Lakeview students have been 
invited back next term, and are looking forward to running 
another exiting numeracy session.  
“I loved playing all the fun games with the big kids, and 

they are really smart” – Tia, 
Creekside College 
“My favoured game was the 
Unicorn game, because I 
learnt how to subtract big 
numbers, and I won” – 
Mohammed, Creekside 
College.  
“It was great working with 
the primary school kids, they 
really got into it, and loved 
the games we made. They 
are so cute” –Shannon, 
Lakeview Senior College  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
YEAR 11 STUDIO ARTS 
 
The year 11 Studio Arts class have had a productive 
semester of work. They have produced a varied body of 
work inspired by a range of artistic styles. Last week they 

were introduced to the concept of ephemeral 
(transient/temporary) art, where they were challenged to 
work collaboratively on an artwork using ephemeral 
materials. Their pieces ranged from performance pieces, 
site-specific installations to sand drawing. 
 
On Thursday 1st June, the class attended the exhibition 
launch of Kyneton based artist Jud Wimhurst’s sculpture at 
the CS gallery titled “Choices (Ctrl+alt+delete)”. His 
sculpture is inspired by consumerism, pop culture, 
mortality and humour. His 2011 piece made from steel, 
recycled plastic and HDPE panel has been temporarily 
placed at a prominent intersection outside the CS library.  
Aiming to attract and educate a young audience, the 
exhibition launch and artist talk was a perfect opportunity 
for the budding artists to hear Wimhurst discuss the 
inspiration for his piece, and share the story of his art 
practice. Students were engaged with the presentation and 
asked Wimhurst a range of interesting questions. 
Undoubtedly, the fresh ideas in the presentation will spark 
their creative ideas for a folio of work on their own theme. 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



LAKEVIEW MUSIC REHERSALS  
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VOCATIONAL EDUCATIONAL TRAINING  
All Year 11 and Year 12 VET classes are now running. VET 
classes typically run on a Tuesday for Year 11 students and 
Thursday for Year 12 students. It is important that students 
know the exact time and location of their VET classes, 
arrive on time and maintain a 90% attendance rate. One 

missed VET class is equivalent to a whole week’s worth of 
class here at Lakeview. VET providers have strict rules 
regarding attendance. Any absence from VET needs to be 
communicated with the relevant year level co-ordinator or 
the VET co-ordinator (Natalie Panousieris). 
 
STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE/AMBULANCE COVER 
ARRANGEMENTS AND PRIVATE PROPERTY BROUGHT TO 
THE COLLEGE 
 
A reminder that the Department does not provide personal 
accident insurance or ambulance cover for students. 
 
Parents/guardians of students, who do not have student 
accident insurance, are responsible for paying the cost of 
medical treatment for injured students, including the cost 
of ambulance attendance/transport and any other 
transport costs; and Parents/guardians can purchase 
insurance policies from commercial insurers. 
Reminder to parents/guardians and staff that the 
Department does not hold insurance for personal property 
brought to schools and it has no capacity to pay for any 
loss or damage to such property. 
 
 
 
CSEF 
 
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE FOR FAMILIES 
The Victorian Government is offering financial assistance 
to eligible families to assist them with the costs of school 
trips, camps and sporting activities. This is called CSEF 
[Camps, Sport and Excursions Fund].  
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 
temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for the CSEF 
which for secondary students is $225 per year. The 
allowance is paid directly to the school to use towards 
expenses relating to camps, excursions, or sporting 
activities for the benefit of your child. The application form 
is available on the Lakeview website 
http://www.lakeviewcollege.vic.edu.au/ 
OR printed copies are available at the office.  
 

APPLICATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED AFTER 
30 JUNE 2017.  
 
For more information about the CSEF visit 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Lakeview Senior College expects students to attend all 
scheduled class time to maximise their learning and 
academic performance. This is in line with our school 
values of respect, responsibility and personal achievement. 

http://deecd.cmail20.com/t/d-i-jhukuly-l-i/
http://deecd.cmail20.com/t/d-i-jhukuly-l-i/
http://www.lakeviewcollege.vic.edu.au/
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef


It has been pleasing to see that the majority of students 
have attended every single class so far this year. 
 
All the educational research on attendance shows that 
attendance is the most important factor that leads to 
academic success. Arriving at school on time (prior to 
8.50am) is also important as it allows each student to 
maximise learning. Year Level Coordinators will be calling 
parents of students who are regularly late to school. 
 
If your son/daughter is unwell and cannot attend school or 
are required to leave early the following steps are required 
– Notify the school (preferably in advance) if a student is to 
be absent from school on the Lakeview Senior College 
Absence Number – 9219 3100 
 
EARLY LEAVERS PASS 
 
Students who are required to leave early, will need to 
provide a written explanation to the Year Level 
Coordinator for each student absence. The student will 
hand it to their coordinator and will be given a yellow early 
leavers slip, they will come to front office with it, this 
enables them to leave class at the appropriate time. 
 
Note: a medical certificate is required for absence on the 
day of a scheduled assessment task. 
 
Contact the Year Level Coordinator for assistance if a 
student is resistant to attending school or will be absent 
for an extended period of time. The latter may require an 
application from the student for Special Provision. 
 

 
 
PTV TRANSPORT CONCESSION CARD 
  
Student Travel Concession Cards 
If a student is aged 16 or under they can travel on public 
transport using a concession fare and they are not required 
to carry a PTV student concession card.  
 
If a student is 17 years or over, they must purchase and 
carry a PTV student travel concession card.  
 
Please note that the College ID card is not recognised by 
Public Transport Victoria and fines can be imposed if 
students over 17 are using a concession fare and not 
carrying a PTV concession card.  
The application forms for the PTV travel concession cards 
can be picked up from our general office or down loaded 
from the PTV website. 
www.ptv.vic.gov.au/tickets/concessions/students  
 

¶ Two passport sized photos must be attached to 
the completed form  

¶ The office staff at the College will stamp & sign the 
application to confirm that the student is enrolled 
at the College   

¶ The signed form needs to be taken to a manned 
station  

¶ Payment is $9.00  

¶ A laminated ID card will be issued to the student  

¶ Cards are valid for one year. February to February  

¶  
PLEASE NOTE:  
Any student who holds an annual or 6 month Student Pass 
must also have a laminated PTV concession card, 
regardless of their age. (ie a yearly or half yearly ticket 
which is pre-paid)  
If you have been issued a Vic Health Care Card by 
Centrelink, it can be used as proof of entitlement ie no 
need to carry the PTV card. 
 
clk2sell 
 
clk2sell app – a fast way for parents to buy and sell second 
hand uniforms. 
Last year State Schools' Relief launched clk2sell – a 
smartphone solution to buy and sell second-hand school 
uniforms. With the new term and season change, it's a 
great time to upload and sell those unwanted uniform 
items.  

Close to 100 schools are now using the app - saving time 
and money. State Schools’ Relief is encouraging more 
schools and parents to get on board to reap the benefits. 
“Parents have saved 50-70 per cent”, said State Schools’ 
Relief CEO, Stephen Isles.  

By being able to purchase uniforms at reduced price 
children to can wear the appropriate uniform and in turn 
gain the confidence to attend school without feeling 
embarrassed or being bullied. 

Hear about how the clk2sell app works and the benefits 
experienced by parents and schools already using the app. 
Watch the clk2sell video. 

By the end of this month clk2sell will be expanding its 
functionality to include musical instruments and text 
books. Stay tuned for more information.  

For more information about this resource go to 
www.clk2sell.com or email info@clk2sell.com. 

PARENT PAYMENT POLICY 
 
When you send your child to a government school, there 
may be some costs involved. Your child’s school can ask for 
payments for the materials and services your child uses at 
school. You may also be asked to make a voluntary 
donation to support the school. 

http://www.ptv.vic.gov.au/tickets/concessions/students
https://publish.viostream.com/play/wow9q5begygpn
http://www.clk2sell.com/
mailto:info@clk2sell.com


School councils are responsible for developing and 
approving a policy for their school around fees and family 
contributions.  

We at Lakeview Senior College have kept these costs to a 
minimum and request that all payments listed on your 
Financial Statement be met. Should you have difficulty in 
meeting these expectations, please do not hesitate to 
contact the office or your year level co-ordinator. 

Categories 
This table describes the three parent payment categories 
that school councils can request payments from parents.  

 
Essential Education Items 
These are items which parents/guardians pay 
the school to provide or may provide 
themselves, if appropriate.  These items are 
essential to support instruction in the standard 
curriculum program and include:  

Á materials that the individual student takes 
possession of, such as text books and 
student stationery 

Á materials for learning and teaching where 
the student consumes or takes possession 
of the finished articles (e.g. food 
technology, photography, catering) 

Á school uniform (where applicable)  

Á activities associated with, but not part of 
instruction in the standard curriculum 
program, such as costs associated with 
camps and excursions which all students are 
expected to attend (e.g. transport and 
entrance costs).  

Note:  If parents/guardians choose to provide 
equivalent materials themselves, this should be 
done in consultation with the school, and items 
should meet the specifications provided by the 
school. However, there are some items (e.g. 
food provisions for Food Technology) which, 
due to their nature, can only be provided by the 
school. 

Optional Extras 

These are items provided in addition to the standard 
curriculum program, and are offered to all students. 
They are provided on a user-pays basis and if 
parents/guardians choose to access them for 

students, they will be required to pay for them.  
 
These items include:  
instructional support material, resources and 
administration in addition to the standard curriculum 
program 
 
 (e.g. student computer printing for personal use)  

Á extra-curricular programs or activities offered in 
addition to the standard curriculum program 
(e.g. instrumental music)  

Á school-based performances, productions and 
events  

Á materials for subjects where the payment sought 
is the difference between the basic 
materials/services required for access to the 
standard curriculum program and higher cost 
alternatives which may be more desirable (e.g. 
the use of more expensive materials)  

Á materials and services offered in addition to the 
standard curriculum program (e.g. school 
magazines)  

Á School facilities and equipment not associated 
with providing the standard curriculum program, 
and not otherwise provided for through the SRP 
(e.g. student accident insurance, and hire or 
lease of equipment such as musical instruments). 

Voluntary financial contributions 

Parents/guardians, or anyone else, can be invited to make 
a donation to the school for the following purposes:  

Á contributions to a building trust fund or contributions 
to a library trust fund (these trust funds are approved 
by the Australian Taxation Office and are tax 
deductible)  

Á Contributions for a specific purpose identified by the 
school (e.g. equipment, materials or services) in 
addition to those funded through the SRP. This may 
include additional computers or student-related 
services 

Á General voluntary financial contributions or donations 
to the school. 

facebook.com/Lakeview Senior College 
Further Information can be found at 
www.lakeviewcollege.vic.edu.au 
 

 

http://www.lakeviewcollege.vic.edu.au/

